
KALAMAZOO MUNICIPAL GOLF ASSOCIATION 
BOARD OF GOVERNORS MEETING 

Eastern Hills Golf Club 
March 20, 2025 

 

 

Members present: 
President    Curt Wiser- Phone in 
Vice President    John Bradshaw 
     Kevin O’Toole – Phone In 
     Steve Haase 
     Dave Shields 
     Patrick McVerry 
     Erin Adams – Phone In 
     Steve Vicenzi 
 
Members absent:   Tania Brammer 
     Mark Heineman 
     John Hambright 
      
Director of Golf    Dean Marks 
 
GUESTS PRESENT:    
 
Approved minutes are forwarded to: Scott Borling, City Clerk 
 
The meeting was called to order at 12:00 noon @ Eastern Hills Golf Club.  Minutes of the February 20, 
2025, meeting was motioned for approval by Kevin and seconded by John B.  Vote was unanimous. 
 

1. Director of Golf Report 

• February revenue was excellent. 

• 2024 saw 1300 rounds of golf through February, in 2025 there was none. March is off to 
a good start based on the days playable. 

• Miham Park and Eastern Hills opened for play on March 10th (walking only).  Carts 
arrived later in the week and both courses are now fully open. 

• Red Arrow will open on April 5. 

• Eastern Hills has received 2 new greens mowers and a used sprayer.  Milham Park has 
received 2 new greens mowers, a new sand pro, and a used tractor.  Milam also received 
a workman cart, and it will stay at MP unless the workman cart at EH is beyond repair. 

• The Golf Show at the Dome saw over 1000 visitors and $18,000 in merchandise was 
sold.  Looking to schedule another show next year. 

• Discussion regarding the capital outlay for the upcoming years, carts, and what 
equipment would be needed took place.  More information will be upcoming regarding 
how much will be bonded for in April.   
 

2. UPCOMING EVENTS:  



• May 4 – Big Hole Scramble – Milham Park  

• June 20 – First Tee Marathon – Eastern Hills  

• July 14 – Drive, Chip and Putt – Milham Park  

• July 25 – Support Red Arrow Fundraiser – Milham Park 
 

3. Sub-committee report on Starters and Rangers. 

• Kevin O’Toole provided an updated list of starters and rangers for MP and EH along with 
a schedule for each course.  Kevin updated the board on the ranger/starter meetings 
and how they went.  New rules are being implemented for them to work a required 
number of hours to receive the benefits of golf.  They will also be checking personal 
coolers as people enter the course and those will be taken by the clubhouse staff until 
they patrons are finished golfing.  They will also be checking receipts to cut down on 
people walking on and not paying.  That has been a problem in the past and we are 
losing revenue. 

4. Old Business 

• Junior Golf Outing – Curt has updated the google document for everyone to access.   
 

5. New Business 

• None 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 1:00 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted by 
Patrick McVerry 
KMGA Secretary 
  


